## Our Lady of Mount Carmel Finance Council Minutes October 14, 2021

Attendance:						
Term	Member	Oct. 14	Jan. 27	Apr. 7	TBD	
2022-2	Tom Achen - Chair	A				
2022	Erica Bodensteiner - Vice Chair	Α				
2024-3	Lori Gebel - Sec	P				
2024-2	Ron Leibold	Α				
2023	Don Lynch	P				
2023	Tim Scheidel	P				

Others in attendance:

Rev. Nick Radloff – Pastor

The regular Finance Council meeting was called to order on October 14, 2021 at 6:35 PM in Fort Atkinson. Fr. Radloff began the meeting with a prayer. The members reviewed the minutes from the April meeting, which were accepted by consensus. Next, the members reviewed the financial statements including the profit/loss sheet, balance sheet and annual financial report. It was noted that we received a \$14,000 donation from someone outside of the parish. Also, the picnic collection has increased dramatically due to Father Radloff sending out a letter to the parishioners. This will cover the Bell Tower renovation in full.

Financial / Pastoral Business: No changes to the council members.

## Building and Grounds Business:

Sidewalk Hazard – Don took care of grinding down the parts that were uneven.

South Parking Lot – Don passed out 2 quotes for replacing the parking lot. One with asphalt and one with concrete. This will be tabled until next spring.

Bell Tower – We received 2 bids. Peter's construction had the better bid so we went ahead and gave them the job, secured materials and locked in the price on the bid.

Water damage – The flat roof over the sacristy wasn't fixed and is now leaking in several places and may need to be repaired. We will need to replace a couple of windows due to the damage from the moisture. Metal awnings – the eavestroughs were replaced and we discussed painting the metal awning but will hold off on that for now.

The meeting ended at 7:00 with prayer. The next meeting will be January 27. Submitted by Lori Gebel